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Regular Monthly Meeting
February 10, 2005

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held
on Thursday, February 10, 2005, 7:00 pm at the Shenango Township Municipal Building
with Supervisors Sherry Wehr and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.
The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.
The Police Report was given by Chief Nocera.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund
expenses.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund
expenses.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to approve the sales agreement for
apportion of the property next to the municipal building to Timothy & Diane Kalajainen.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to approve the Ralph S. and Ann R.
Pisano Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence
County Planning Department.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to approve the Stanle'y M., Janet L. &
Jason Puzio Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence
County Planning Department.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to approve the Mark A. & Sheri L.
Summers Subdivision, contingent upon satisfaction of reviewed items by the Lawrence
County Planning Department.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to grant an extension to Hidden Lakes
Limited Partnership, in order to record the previous approved subdivision plan.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to adopt Ordinance #1 of 2005, Per Capita
Tax Ordinance.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to adopt Ordinance #2 of 2005,
Emergency & Municipal Services Tax.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to authorize the solicitor to make the
proper submissions for the acceptance of Road Ordination for Hidden Lake.
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Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to award General Contracting bid to
Grafton Construction, in the amount of $269,780, for the municipal building renovations.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to award Electrical Contracting bid to
McCurley Electric, in the amount of $79,600, for the municipal building renovations.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr.Albertini to award Mechanical Contracting bid to
DJ Hannon , in the amount of $54,205, for the municipal building renovations.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to enter into a Sewage Service Agreement
for Cambridge at Hidden Lake.

Public Comment:

00v.09

Mr. Oran Allen, asked if something would be done about the water problems on Old
Pittsburgh Road, culverts buried below the driveways. Mr. Allen also asked if the
Township had a residency requirement.

Mr. William Alexander, stated that there are 28 cracks or breaks on Savannah Gardner
Road.

Mr. Tim Weinschenk , asked if anything could be done with the bridge on Pennsylvania
Avenue, or if narrow bridge signs could be put up. Mr Weinschenk also stated that there
continues to be water and ice problems on Quarry Road.

Would the front footage assessment be imposed on the new condo development on
Savannah Road.

Brenda Yakubik, presented a petition requesting a turning arrow for the North and South
intersection of Rt. 388 and 422

Mr. Dean Jones, asked if an exemption or instruction on the proper installation of the 911
address signs.

Mr. Bob Hinton, stated Spring Hill Lane continues to have water and ice problems.
Mr. Ken Cannon, stated that there continues to be a problem with 4 wheelers in the park
and Gardner Stop area.

Motion by Mrs. Wehr second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.

Brian D. Tanner
Secretary-Treasurer




